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Big Gull Lake Newsletter

Big Gull Lake East End Cottage Association

Volume 23, Number 1, January 31, 2006
Dear Association Members: We have just enjoyed an excellent 2005 summer season and for many, the cottages are closed for the winter months. There are some, including yours truly, who also enjoy the cottage experience in the winter and we will be drilling holes in the ice for water, ski-doing, skiing, ice fishing, and keeping the wood fires burning. Regardless of which group you belong to, 2006 is here and we have news and plans to communicate with you.

Message from the President: A successful Annual General Meeting was held September 03, 2005 at Phyper’s Marina. Constable Lyndon Murray of the Sharbot Lake Detachment of the OPP gave an overview and answered questions about the rules and regulations regarding Marine equipment and ATV use on cottage roads. Reports were given on Environment, North Shore Roads, and Special events including the Golf day, Kids Fishing Derby, and the Sail Boat Race. Elections were held and the following positions were filled: Ken Grant-- Association President, Nancy Kingston --Vice President, Tom Bell --Secretary, Dave Cox --North Shore Road Manager and Ken Grant—Environmental Director. Larry Glass will continue as Treasurer. There is a Director-at Large position open and volunteers are welcome. The AGM was followed by a delicious meal of brats, burgers and pot luck dishes hosted by volunteers from Areas 10, 11, 12 and 13. The AGM minutes will be posted on our bulletin boards for your information. 

I have contacted the other cottage associations on Big Gull Lake about possible amalgamation of our associations. They are all smaller in size, but like us, do have the same difficulties in identifying sufficient volunteers to run their associations. Our substantive issues are similar and we may find there can be efficiencies to be gained in amalgamation. We will be meeting this spring and I welcome your ideas/input. 

Once again, I remind you that the January Newsletter includes the Dues Sheet for 2006. I am pleased to announce that there will be no increases in dues for the upcoming year. Please take a moment and complete the form and submit your dues. It is vital that we receive the money at the beginning of the season so that we can carry out the plans and programs for the coming year. It also means that someone does not have to contact you during the summer months about collecting outstanding fees. 

Environmental Report: 

The Community Well was operated this past year by volunteers led by Harold Kreiger. Thanks to Sandy Phypers, Bruce Merklinger, Susan Kiss, and Harold Kreiger. One of the ongoing issues with the well is how often it is being used. The most time consuming activity for the volunteers this past year was the continual pumping of the well to ensure that an adverse coliform count did not set up. We either use it or close it down. It is up to you. I invite your comment and whether or not you would be interested in helping maintain the well this coming season.

Gypsy Moth : This past year two cottagers contacted me regarding the presence of gypsy moth and what they could do to control it. As you may know, we have a small permanent presence of gypsy moth around parts of Big Gull Lake and it seems that natural predation is keeping the population under control. A recent new product called a “Gypsy Moth Trap” is being marketed to monitor the amount of gypsy moth present in a designated area. The trap utilizes pheromones to attract the male moth, they become trapped, and thereby eliminate the laying of egg masses for the coming season. I will be ordering a number of these kits and will make them available on a first come, first serve basis. The cost is $10 a trap and they come in a kit of 5 traps to cover the area of a typical cottage lot.  

On-Site Wastewater Disposal System Inspection Program: As previously reported, the North Frontenac “On-site Wastewater Disposal System Inspection Program” was initiated during the summer of 2005 on Kashwakamak Lake. Thirty Inspections were carried out and a report of the findings will be reported in the next newsletter. This coming year, it is planned that the program will start on Big Gull Lake beginning with older systems and or systems which are not described on Municipal records. I have attached a copy of a questionnaire, which will be sent to the property owner as a first step in the inspection program. You are encouraged to gather the information to complete the questionnaire in advance of being contacted by a certified inspector. Further information will be forthcoming in the next newsletter.

Aquatic Plants: Aquatic plant growth is of interest to many of you, particularly those who have a property adjacent to bays and accompanying shallow water. Plants play an important role in the ecology of shoreline areas. They provide habitat for fish to spawn, feed, and hide from predators. Aquatic plants help maintain water quality by stabilizing sediments. However, having too many aquatic plants can interfere with boating, swimming and other recreational water activities and at times some control may be necessary. In our area, if removal of aquatic plants is necessary, your first contact should be the local Ontario Ministry of Natural Resources. 

I have also spoken to Mississippi Valley Conservation Authority officials and a representative is willing to come to inspect some of the more problematic areas and talk to cottage owners. I am targeting a meeting on this tipic in June 2006 and will post an announcement for the time and place. 

Night Light: In some areas of Ontario Cottage Country, it is becoming increasingly difficult to view the night sky and stars because of continuous outdoor lighting. Be sure any outdoor light fixtures are fitted with a proper cover to allow the light to aim DOWN. One way to judge this is…if you can see the bulb from a distance, this is bad lighting. For good lighting you see lit ground. 

NORTH FRONTENAC NEWS:

North Frontenac Council has formed a Community Policing Advisory Committee consisting of two council members, a community at large member, and two members from the Ontario Provincial Police. 

The main objective of the Advisory Committee is to improve communication between the township and police resources. If you have any “police-related” matters which you feel are not being addressed, contact Councillor Bud Clayton.

The topic of Cottage Time Shares has been introduced to the Land o’ Lakes and North Frontenac with a proposal to build 28 luxury log cottages at Twin Pines Resort on Mississagagon Lake. On the positive side, it is a way for people to buy into cottage life without the financial or time commitment that comes with cottage ownership. On the negative side, some cottage owners fear that such development could lead to a “Muskoka” like region and ruin the peaceful character of the Land O’ Lakes. If you are interested, call 1-866-240-5194 for more information.

Critical Planning Dates for 2006:

· May  20-Spring Directors Meeting

· May  31- Spring Newsletter

· June 10-Area Reps Meeting at 1054a East Belcham

· July 12-Golf Tournament at 1400 (location to be announced)

· Aug  5& 6-Sailboat Races

· Aug 12-Fish Derby

· Aug 19-Directors Meeting at 1278A Old Farm Lane

· Aug 26-North Shore Rd Meeting at 1026A Oak Ridge Point

· Sept  02- AGM at 1000 and Picnic at 1200 at Phyper’s Marina
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